
 
 
 
 
 

16 March, 2020 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

As you are aware, in response to the national and international review of the COVID-19 pandemic, the Prime Minister 
announced that from today, non-essential gatherings of more than 500 people would not continue. Schools, as an 
essential service along with all businesses and workplaces, travel on public transport and so on, have not been included 
in this restriction, nor closed at this time. 
 

However, all NSW Public Schools are being given guidelines on “social distancing” today which we will provide for our 
community by letter and on our School App, as well as on our website. You can also download the app NSW School 

Updates about schools ’operational status.  
 

The NSW Department of Education (NSW DoE) also provides the latest news on a range of topics, including COVID-19 on 
their website, which provides many useful links and resources: 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/news 
 

There are regular NSW DoE updates also on their Twitter page: @NSWEducation 
In light of the new restrictions imposed by the Australian Government and along with updates and requirements on school 
operations from the NSW DoE, I met with our Executive and staff today to advise them of updated school procedures and 
the social distancing guidelines to be followed by all NSW Public Schools to reduce social contact in large gatherings. Even 
though we are a small school, this is particularly relevant for our day to day operations in order to maintain optimal health 
of all students, staff and community members and limit the exposure to, contact with or the spread of COVID-19. Whilst 
it is unfortunate that upcoming school events will need to be for students and staff only, the following changes to internal 
school routines and events will commence from today: 
 

➢ Assemblies will not continue from this Friday until further notice 

➢ Harmony Day = CANCELLED 

➢ Easter Hat Parade = to be advised 

➢ Parent/Teacher Interviews = to be advised 

➢ Mini-Mungo Camp = to be advised 

➢ All Community Hub Activities = CANCELLED until further notice 

➢ Garden Playgroup = CANCELLED until further notice 
 

As the school is kept updated by the NSW DoE and NSW Health on requirements to follow around school operations, we 
will keep our school community advised.  
 

We understand that these disappointing restrictions will cause some distress and disruptions to students, our families as 
well as staff. We are all striving to cope in the best ways possible due to this very different local, national and international 
situation, to endeavour keeping our communities as safe and healthy as possible. Thank you for your understanding in 
these challenging times for us all. 
 
Until such time when we are directed to close the school, our educational program will continue for all students in 
attendance. For students not attending, we are currently working out the best way to deliver some ‘like-work’ for students 
to complete at home. The Department of Education has released a suite of online resources to support families with this. 
We will provide more information around this over the coming days. For now, you can access these here:  
https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/curriculum/continuity-of-education/advice-to-parents-and-carers  
 
 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/news
https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/curriculum/continuity-of-education/advice-to-parents-and-carers


 
 

 
 
 



 
 
Novel coronavirus (COVID-19) - Current advice – NSW Government 
Current advice from the NSW Government for parents and affected staff is: 
• Any student or staff member who has been in, departed from, or transited through the following countries is excluded 

from child care services, school or work for 14 days from the date they left the country: 
o mainland China - since 1 February 
o Iran - since 1 March 
o the Republic of Korea (South Korea) - since 5 March. 
o Italy - since 11 March 

• Any confirmed case of COVID-19 will be excluded until they are medically cleared to return. 
• Close contacts** of a confirmed case of COVID-19 will be excluded for 14 days since last contact with the confirmed 

case. 
• Students and staff who have returned to Australia and have shown no symptoms during the 14-day home-isolation 

period are able to return to school or work. 
 

NSW Health has processes in place to identify any close contacts of cases confirmed in Australia.  
**A close contact is a person who has spent significant time either face to face (15 minutes) or in an enclosed space (2 
hours or more) as someone who has tested positive for COVID-19. It is advising these close contacts about not attending 
work, school or early childhood and childcare services. 
The Department of Education continues to work closely with NSW Health to monitor and respond to developments and 
to ensure the safety and wellbeing of students and staff. 
Consistent with current guidelines, children, students and staff who are unwell with respiratory illness should remain 
at home until symptoms resolve. In accordance with our current practice if any student becomes unwell we will 
implement our infection control guidelines and follow the advice provided by NSW Health as appropriate. 

 
Thanks,  

Bek Zadow 

Principal 


